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Crime Victims Compensation Board

Minutes

84Total
Claims:

Executive Director Hardesty reported to the Board that for January 2025:

Crime Victims Compensation:
55 claims were received
55 claims were set up
6 full investigations were completed
9 emergency investigations were compeleted
54 claims were assigned/reassigned to investigators
6 claims were awarded

          Total Awarded: $60,412.75 (includes additional and emergency awards)
1 additional award was rendered
6 claims were denied
3 debt appeals were denied

Restitution and Collections:
$17,255.29 received in restitution
$1,423.81 received in donations
$0.00 received in subrogation
$1,393.55 received from the PIECP program
$20,072.65 total received

The Sexual Assault Examination Program:
76 claims were received
76 claims were set up
34 claims were awarded

          Total Awarded: $12,297.03
16 claims were denied

65 total claims were decided by the Board for January 2025.
Board Chair Parsons called the meeting to order at approximately 10:35 AM and conducted roll call.

The following were in attendance at this month's meeting: Board Chair Parsons, Member Roberts, 
Executive Director Hardesty, Staff Attorneys Bevins-Sullivan and Horsman, Executive Staff Advisor 
Shields, Investigators Hubbard, Kravos, and Leenerts, Victim Advocate Hopson, and 
Restitution/Collections Officer Barrie.

Member Roberts motioned to accept the January 2025 minutes. Board Chair Parsons seconded the 
motion. With a majority of the Board concurring, the motion carried.

Executive Director Hardesty presented his Executive Director's report to the Board.  After 
presenting his Executive Director's Report, Executive Director Hardesty introduced the Board's two 
new investigators, Amy Leenerts and Levi Kravos.  Investigator Kravos then introduced himself to 
the Board.

Executive Director Hardesty advised the Board that interviews are currently being conducted for two
more investigator positions with the hope being that hiring decisions will be made within the next 
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couple of months. Additionally, two more positions have formally been created. One of these two 
positions will be split between helping with the Board of Claims and helping Restitution/Collections 
Officer Barrie with her collection activities and the other will assume the Clerkship of the Board, 
which will allow Executive Staff Advisor Shields to focus more on his supervisory responsibilities 
along with his other roles in the agency.

Executive Director Hardesty advised the Board that Brandy Gillis will begin working with Sexual 
Assault Exam Program Coordinator Greene on March 1, 2025.

All applicable confirmations for the Board are currently being sought.

Executive Director Hardesty advised the Board that the recent desk review conducted by the 
Justice and Public Safety Cabinet's Grants Management Division regarding Victim Advocate 
Hopson's grant went well. There were two recommendations for improvement: (1) more detailed 
records from Victim Advocate Hopson regarding his daily activities and (2) per grant conditions, a 
grievance and non-discrimination policy for victims that interact with the program is required. The 
Board reviewed the draft policy prepared by Executive Director Hardesty. After review, Board Chair 
Parsons motioned to adopt the grievance and non-discrimination policy and grievance form. 
Member Roberts seconded the motion. Having a majority of the Board in favor, the motion carried.

Executive Staff Advisor Shields advised the Board that the next two trainings for the CVC/SAE 
programs have been scheduled for February 21, 2025 and March 21, 2025. Executive Staff Advisor 
Shields also advised the Board that both Victim Advocate Hopson and himself had been working 
with the Cabinet's Office of Informaiton Technology (OIT) to create a report for Victim Advocate 
Hopson's statistics that are required to be reported quarterly. That report has been created and is 
functioning as intended. Lastly, Executive Staff Advisor Shields advised that he is working with OIT 
on satisfying the last remaining IT need for SB 319: the online portal. The portal must be live by 
August 1, 2025 and it should be completed well ahead of schedule.

Restitution/Officer Barrie advised the Board that she is looking into geting functionality created to 
allow for offenders to pay their debts online. That should help with increasing revenues while 
simultaneously reducing Restitution/Collection Officer Barrie's workload.

Staff Attorney Bevins-Sullivan advised the Board that the first public comment on the Board's 
proposed administrative regulations was received. She will reach out to the sender of the comment 
to discuss.

Member Roberts motioned to enter closed session, pursuant to KRS 61.180(1)(c) and (j) and KRS 
61.818 at approximately 10:57 AM to discuss the following claims: CV-2022-00052, CV-2024-00376
, CV-2024-00451, CV-2024-00519, CV-2024-00560, CV-2020-00186, CV-2024-00034, CV-2024-
00047, CV-2024-00084, CV-2024-00241, CV-2024-00249, CV-2024-00002, CV-2024-00046,
CV-2024-00069, and CV-2024-00096. Board Chair Parsons seconded the motion. Having a 
majority of the Board in favor, the motion carried. The Board officially entered closed session at 
approximately 10:57 AM.

Member Roberts motioned to exit closed session and return to open session at approximately 
11:37 AM. Board Chair Parsons seconded the motion. Having a majority of the Board in favor, the 
motion carried. The Board officially exited closed session and returned to open session at 
approximately 11:37 AM.

For Instructions From the Board

CV-2022-00052/  on behalf of $0.00

Board Action: 
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